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‘Clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness and patience.’ 
Colossians 3:12 

This week’s value: Compassion 
Dear parents and carers, 
It is hard to believe that we have just finished the third 
week back in school.  Our value this week was 
compassion. We looked at how we can show this value 
in our everyday lives.   
 

On Thursday, I had the pleasure of visiting every class 
and spending a bit of time with the children looking at 
their learning. In Reception the children taught me how 
to write the letter d correctly. It was great to see so 
many children being able to ‘teach’ the Headteacher! In 
Year 1, the class were learning new sounds. They were 
able to spell some tricky words, being taught to them 
by a pirate! Well done Year 1. In Year 2, the children 
were practising their handwriting and proudly told me 
what they were pleased with. Beautiful work Year 2.  In 
Year 3, I was told about the stories the children were 
writing about a woolly mammoth.  There were some 
great ideas, one involving a sabre tooth tiger! Great 
work Year 3! In Year 4, the children were showing their 
understanding of place value. I saw some great team 
work when being asked to solve a problem. Fabulous 
Year 4! In Year 5, the children were working through 
some tricky Maths. They happily explained their 
thinking, showing how they had solved some of the 
questions. Marvellous mathematicians Year 5! In Year 
6, I listened to the children discussing how to solve 
some very challenging word problems. A great depth of 
understanding was displayed. Well done Year 6! 
 
It was an absolute joy to see the children having such 
fun with their learning. Thank you! 
 
I hope that you have a lovely weekend.  
 

Mrs Tracey Fletcher 
Headteacher 

Dates for the Diary 
 

Tuesday 27th September 
Firefighters Visit – Reception Class 
 

Thursday 29th September 
Phonics Meetings for Reception Class and 
Year 1 Parents 2.30pm and 7.00pm 
Year 6 at Saltash Community School for visiting author 
 

Tuesday 4th October 
Parents Evening – letter to follow 
 

Wednesday 5th October 
Police Visit – Reception Class 
Parents Evening – letter to follow 
 

Saturday 8th October 
Animal Enclosure Maintenance Day –  
9am-12pm 
 

Wednesday 12th October 
Harvest Festival – St. Stephen’s Church  
1.45pm 
 
Thursday 13th October 
Tea and Talk 2.45pm 
 
Monday 17th October 
Nasal Flu vaccinations 
 
Thursday 20th October 
Year 3 Stone Age Day 
 
Friday 21st October 
Last day of half term 
 
Monday 31st October 
Back to school 

 

 

 

 

 



Achievement Awards 
 

Olly in Reception Class deserves the 
achievement award this week. He comes 
into school every day with a smile and a 
ready to learn attitude. Keep it up Olly!  
 
Darcie in Year 1 for making excellent links in 
Science and knowing what a carnivore, 
herbivore and omnivore is! She has such an 
enthusiastic attitude to her learning and 
has made a great start to Year 1. 
 
Jack in Year 2 deserves the award this week 
for all of the amazing work he has done so 
far in school. He has come back with a 
super attitude to learning and is making 
huge progress, especially in maths. We are 
so proud of you Jack! 
 
Filoumeni in Year 3 for her amazing reading 
and quizzing.  
 
Autumn in Year 4 created an amazing piece 
of home work on Ancient Egypt. She drew a 
lovely labelled diagram and made a 
sarcophagus on a 3d printer with her dad. 
We enjoyed seeing her lovely 'chilli 
challenge' homework in class.  
 
Matthew in Year 5 has been 'on fire' with 
his maths learning this week, and has been 
keen to share this during lessons, explaining 
his thinking brilliantly, earning himself 

some Maths Dojo Points!! Keep it up! 😀 
 
Barney in Year 6 for a brilliantly sketched 
portrait of the Queen and for producing 
some poignant writing about why she was a 
good Christian. 
 

 
 

Value Awards 
 

Lilly in Reception Class is a very compassionate 
child. She loves looking after the other children 
and will help guide them as well as play with 
them all. She is a brilliant helper and a super 
member of Reception class. 
 
Elliott in Year 1 shows compassion with his 
classmates both in class and out on the 
playground. He is a caring and helpful friend. 
Well done Elliott. 
 
Rosie in Year 2 always shows compassion to 
those around her. She makes sure everyone is 
treated with kindness and I can often hear her 
quietly checking on others if they have been 
upset. Thank you Rosie for being so caring. 
 
 
Jacob B in Year 3 is a very compassionate 
young boy and there have been several 
occasions this week where he has shown 
this.  Well done Jacob! 
 
Casey in Year 4 was absolutely amazing in our 
maths learning at the end of the week. When 
adding 2 numbers together, he clearly 
verbalised his thinking and could explain how 
he adjusted the numbers so a mental method 
could be used effectively. He showed great 
compassion to others by sharing his answer 
and findings. Well done Casey. 
 
Molly in Year 5 is a very compassionate 
member of our class, being very thoughtful 
and considerate of others' needs. Thank you, 

Molly. 😊 
 
Jess in Year 6 for supporting her peers in 
maths.  She saw that one of her peers was 
struggling so helped them and they worked 
together brilliantly as a team.  Well done Jess 

😊 
 

 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 2 have been hard at work 

writing adjectives and continuing to develop 

their place value skills. They have also 

learnt a bit more about England, the flag 

and where it comes from. In RE we have 

been thinking about the Good news about 

peace that the bible gives us and making 

our own hearts. We went into the woods and 

explored different habitats as well as 

making the amazing see saw you can see in 

the picture. It has been a great week.  

This week in Year 3 the children have 
been super scientists investigating the 
properties of rocks and answering a big 
question around this.  They have been 
writing out Stone-age stories, learning 
about Hindu worship, making stone-age 
homes in the woods and enjoying team 
sports.   

 

 

This week Reception class had a great time 

exploring our curiosity cube that we have inside 

the classroom. It sparked lots of conversation 

and excitement. Reception class also enjoyed time 

on the field for their first try of PE with Mr 

Brown! 

 

Year 5 have been deepening their understanding of place value, working with 

numbers to one million! They've also been having fun making boring, simple 

sentences 'come alive' and thinking what qualities they would choose, if they 

were to build their own God!  

 

Year 6 have been looking at electricity and 

how we can harness greener options of 

power.  We have made our own electrical 

circuits and can use technical vocabulary to 

describe key components to make a bulb 

light up.  We also completed our work about 

Queen Elizabeth II and what qualities 

are needed to be Head of the Church of 

England. 

 

This week in Year 4 we have been really 

working hard on place value in maths. We 

have been using practical apparatus to 

understand 4-digit numbers. In our English 

work, we drew our own mythical beasts and 

used imaginative language to write a 

description of these. This week's photo is 

of our 'sound' walk around school to listen 

out to different things we can hear and 

understand that sound travels through 

the air to our ears.  

 

This week Year 1 have been 
creating their own Dear Zoo 
story and enjoying some pirate 
phonics! They have also been 
counting dinosaurs in Maths and 
exploring their senses in Science 
inside the classroom and outside 
on the playground. 
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